
LUMBERLAND TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL AUDIT OF 2019 DEPARTMENTAL MEETING MINUTES 

JANUARY 9, 2020 
 

The Town Board of the Town of Lumberland held a Special Meeting on Thursday, January 9, 
2020, at 6:00pm, at the Municipal Building in Glen Spey, N.Y. for the purpose of conducting 
annual 2019 Departmental Book Audits. Supervisor Jenny Mellan opened the meeting at 6:00 
pm.  
 
 Roll call was administered to those members present: 
   Supervisor Jenny Mellan 
   Deputy Supervisor Leigh Sherman 
   Councilwoman Zoriana Gingold 

Councilwoman Karen Warden 
 Councilman James Akt was absent 

  
Also present were Town Clerk/Tax Collector Laurie Terry, Museum and Cultural Series 
Director Frank Schwarz, Justice Court Clerk Anna Seniw and Assistant CEO, Building 
Department Clerk, Planning & Zoning Board Clerk Christy Flynn, Chief Cahill 
 
The Board met with Christy Flynn to audit her 2019 bank records. Christy is the Building 
Department Clerk, Planning Clerk, Zoning Clerk and Assistant Code Enforcement Officer. 
Christy is responsible for the reconciliation of four separate accounts; Building Department, 
Planning Escrow, Zoning Escrow and a Building Department Escrow. A new bank account was 
opened this year for Building Department Escrow deposits. The need arose for the review of a 
Flood Plain Development Permit applications. Christy is not a signatory on the account. Ms. 
Flynn reported that she had one unusual transaction during the year. A contractor applied and 
was issued a permit for a project. Soon after the owner of the property requested that the permit 
be issued in his name. The original permit was voided and the contractor received a refund. 
Monies collected from the Building Department are given to the Town Clerk’s Office then 
given to the Supervisor. A refund was processed back through the Town Clerk then the 
Supervisor. This shows on the Town Clerk’s monthly report. The Board members reviewed the 
records. 
  
The Board met with Cultural Series and Museum Director Frank Schwarz to audit his 2019 
bank records. Mr. Schwarz presented the records for the Cultural Series and stated that two 
concerts generated funds through admissions and donations. Donations are accepted but not 
solicited. There was discussion about how programs are decided upon and how the performers 
are paid. Performers are paid through the General Fund. Frank stated that all performers are 
contracted. Frank presented the records for the Museum.  The Board reviewed the records. 
 
The Board met with Town Clerk Laurie Terry to audit her 2019 bank records. Laurie is 
responsible for reconciliation of three separate accounts; Tax Collection, DEC Licensing and 
General Licensing (dog, marriage, EZ pass, etc). There were four transfers between the DEC 
and General Accounts. Supervisor Mellan stated that these transfers needed to be documented.  
Supervisor Mellan made a motion to recess the meeting rather than adjourn, Councilwoman 
Gingold and the Town Clerk will meet on Saturday to review entries and write up procedures, 



the Audit of the 2019 Departmental Meeting will continue on Monday, January 13, 2020 at 
6pm.  
Discussion; 
 
The Board members met with the Court Clerk, Anna Seniw, to audit her 2019 bank records. 
Anna is responsible for the records of Justice McKerrell and Justice King. These records are 
kept separately. Anna explained that she enters fines directly in to the computer during court, 
runs a daily deposit sheet and keeps an excel sheet to reconcile with the bank statements. At the 
end of each month she writes a check to the Supervisor. The Town is then billed by the Justice 
System for their share of fines collected. Anna added that credit card payments are credited 
directly to the account.  The Board members reviewed the records.  

 

The Board then reviewed the Town Clerk’s 2019 Tax Collection Account bank records. The 
Tax Collection account is active from January through April but monthly bank statements are 
produced and balanced throughout the year. The January statement had a reconciled amount due 
to a credit card processing delay. This is a normal processing procedure, credit cards take two 
days to show on bank records.  The Board members reviewed the records. 
 
The motion to recess was seconded by Councilwoman Warden at 7:53pm, all in favor, so 
carried  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Laurie Terry, Town Clerk 


